




5. THE DECISION

The Tribunal had the following documents before it:-

5.1 A copy of the Short Assured Tenancy Agreement between the Tenant and 

Dunedin Canmore Enterprise Limited, commencing on 15 November 2012 and, if not 

terminated on 22 May 2013, continuing on a monthly basis thereafter. 

5.2 The application and the documentation which accompanied it, including the 

letters from the Landlords intimating rent increases effective from 1 May 2018 and 1 

May 2019. 

5.3 The written representations from the Tenant, received on 22 July 2019. 

5.4 Citylets Report and Market Overview for Q2 2019. 

5.5 Details taken from websites of one-bedroom flats recently let in the EH14 

postcode area. 

The Tribunal noted the representations made by the Tenant. 

No services are provided by the Landlord, so there were no additional factors to be 

taken into account and the comparable evidence demonstrated that there was no 

scarcity of one-bedroom flats available for let in the area. The Tribunal is satisfied 

that there is a sufficient number of similar flats in the locality let on assured tenancies 

(whether short assured tenancies or not) and that the test set out in Section 34(3)(a) 

of the Housing (Scotland) Act 1988 has been met. 

The Tribunal then considered the terms of Section 34(3)(b) of the Act, which 

provides that where an application under Section 34(1) of the Act is made with 

respect to the rent under a short assured tenancy, the Tribunal shall not make a 

determination of the rent unless it considers "that the rent payable under the short 

assured tenancy in question is significantly higher than the rent which the landlord 

might reasonably be expected to be able to obtain under the tenancy", having regard 

to the tenancies of similar house in the locality. 

The Tribunal was unable to comment on the rent increase which had been effective 

from 1 May 2018, its consideration being restricted to the increase from 1 May 2019, 

which had been referred to it. 

The Tribunal considered all the evidence relating to current market rents that it had 

at its disposal. The Citylets Report indicated that the average rent for one-bedroom 

flats in the EH14 postcode area in Q2 of 2019 was £699 per month. The Report 

stated that the average rent of a one-bedroom flat in Edinburgh had risen by 3.6% in 
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